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Spring and early summer in
New Hampshire means the
arrival of newborn and

newly-hatched wildlife.

Each year, the lives of many
wild animals are upset by

people who mean only to

help. These people take

animals from the wild in

a mistaken attempt to help

May and Iune are
when\people in

says Flsh and Game

" Programs Administrator
Mark Ellingwood.

“If you're lucky enough to see a

s~ fawn, count yourblessings and

leave the area, Ellingwood

advises. Your continued
presence or frequent visits

them. In fact, these would-be- will only contribute to
rescuers are leaving the parent the likelihood of the I
animals to search in vain for their fawn being abandoned

or found by a predatore .
Unless you can verify that *
a fawn’s mother is dead --
please leave it alone,. W
Resist the temptation to '

offspring and are harming the
young animals’ chances of having
a successful life, if they live to be
released. Young wild animals which
survive improper human rearing do

not have the skills necessary to fend ;
for themselves. Seeing a youngwild |
animal alone DOES NOT mean i
|

that it is abandoned, injured or
needs assistance.

In many cases, it

is normal for the
parent animals to

leave their young

unattended for extended periods
of time. And sometimes the parents are

actually nearby, watching their young, but
reluctant to return while people are present. ]




Many fawns are

~ broughtto
* wildlife centers

needlessly after

Fawns are |
often leftby \ .%
buildingsor -
at the edge of the
woods or garden by
their mother.
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This is normal
behavior and

.. doesn’t mean
- the fawn is
abandoned.

Seeing a fawn alone does NOT
mean that it is orphaned or that

In many cases, the doe will
not return until nightfall.
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If you see a
fawn which needs
help, please call the New Hampshire

Fish & Game Department or Elaine Conners
Center for Wildlife at 603-367-WILD (9453).

NEVER
handle wildlife without gloves and

DO NOT
attempt to give a fawn food or water.

In some cases, the fawn may be able to be reunited with
its’ mother. We will help you with this decision.

For more information on our
Deer Deputy Program for children, please call the Center.

Elaine Conners Center for Wildlife is a 501 (c)(3)
organization. Your donations go to the care of
injured and orphaned wildlife at our Center.

Note that it is ILLEGAL to have in your possession
or take any New Hampshire wildlife from the wild
and keep it in captivity. Only qualified people with a
special rehabilitator’s permit, issued through Fishand
Game headquarters, may possess any wild animal.

This brochure is paid
for by the Rotary Club
of North Conway, NH.




